
Professor Turner announced that Hyderabad and Oxford were willing to 
undertake part of the zones originally assigned to Potsdam, provided that the 
necessary funds for printing could be raised, and a general discussion ensued on 
the desirability of applying to the Union for funds for this purpose. On the 
invitation of the President, Professor Ludendorff explained the situation at 
Potsdam which prevented the resumption of the work by that Observatory. 

The following resolution, which was supported by Sir Frank Dyson and Pro­
fessor Jules BaUlaud, was carried unanimously: 

"That application be made to the Executive Committee for an annual grant of 
£300 until the next meeting of the Union towards the expenses of printing the 
zones of the Astrographic Catalogue originally assigned to Potsdam and hence­
forward to be undertaken at Hyderabad and Oxford under circumstances dis­
cussed by the Committee at which Professor Ludendorff (Director of the Ob­
servatory of Potsdam) was present as a visitor." 

Commission 24. (PARALLAXES STELLAIRES ET MOUVEMENTS PROPRES.) 

Professor S. A. Mitchell presided and Professor Van Rhijn acted as Secretary. 
Professor Mitchell referred to the determination of proper motions of Cepheid 

Stars at the McCormick Observatory. 
Professor Van Rhijn spoke about the determination of the proper motions of 

the selected areas in the northern and southern hemispheres undertaken by the 
Radcliffe Observatory and the Johannesburg department of the New Haven 
Observatory respectively. 

Professor Mitchell spoke about the determination of proper motions of faint 
stars at the McCormick Observatory. 

Dr Smart and Professor Eddington spoke about the determination of the 
proper motions of faint stars at the Cambridge Observatory. 

Professor Eddington enquired whether somebody could furnish the spectra of 
the various proper motion stars. 

Dr Knox-Shaw moved a recommendation to express proper motions in seconds 
per year and not in seconds per century. Prof. Russell and Dr Smart opposed 
this recommendation. It was adopted by 4 votes to 2. 

Dr Lindblad spoke about the spectroscopic parallaxes determined at the 
Stockholm Observatory and the reconstruction of the Observatory. 

Professor Russell spoke about Dr Van Maanen's investigation concerning the 
systematic errors of parallaxes. Professor Schlesinger, Professor Slocum and 
Professor Mitchell took part in the discussion. 

Commission 25. (PHOTOMETRIE.) 

In the absence of the President, Professor Seares, the chair was taken by 
Professor Van Rhijn. Professor B. Lindblad acted as Secretary. 

Professor Van Rhijn read a letter from Professor Seares concerning a com­
parison between the magnitudes of the Potsdam Photometric Durchmusterung 
for the polar zones + 8o° and + 900 (Publikationen des Astrophysikalischen 
Observatoriums zu Potsdam, No. 85, 1927) and the Mount Wilson photovisual 
magnitudes. 

The Report was presented for discussion. Professor Vanderlinden communi­
cated some results of a determination of effective wave-lengths of stars in the 
Selected Areas 40 and 41. 

247 

https://doi.org/10.1017/S0251107X0002722X Published online by Cambridge University Press

https://doi.org/10.1017/S0251107X0002722X



